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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  
James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks
Garner Peck 
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday April 2, 2009 for a regular monthly meeting at the Hart County Administration Building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Lloyd Cowart, Anne Thompson, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Missy Carter, Secretary, Tim Ghorley, GMASS representative and members of the public.

Missy Carter took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M. and Mr. Cowart opened with prayer.

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the March 19, 2009 minutes as amended. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Mapping Update
The Board of Assessors have received no correspondence from RDC concerning the outstanding bill. The staff has printed maps up through C66 for GMASS. Jimmy Nolan and a GMASS representative will be available at the April 14, 2009 Board of Commissioners meeting. 
Revaluation Update

GMASS representative Tim Ghorley indicated things were going well and they were ahead of schedule. To date 6,748 parcels have been reviewed with 1,696 being visited in March. GMASS will soon be visiting commercial properties and the city of Hartwell’s residential being visited last.
Motion was made by Mrs. Thompson to approve the $50,285 invoice to GMASS. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Starks. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.  
*2010 Revaluation Production report prepared by project manager Stan King dated April 2, 2009.

Homestead Exemption Applications

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve 100 homestead exemption applications. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

*List of approved homestead exemption applications.
Conservation Use Application
Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve 1 preferential use application for Kevin Vaughn C35-037-001 as recommended by Chief Appraiser. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve 23 conservation use applications as recommended by Chief Appraiser. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

Chief Appraiser’s Report

Mrs. Duncan has received the worksheet for the 2010 budget. The Board of Assessors will hold a work session on April 16th at 2:00 to discuss the budget.
The next scheduled meeting of the Board of Assessors will be April 16th at 4:00 P.M.

There being no further business, Mr. Cowart made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion passed by unanimous consent.
James McMullan, Chairman
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* Attachments are attached to original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 
